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CalvaryEpiscopal.org 821 South Fourth Street, Louisville, KY 40203 Phone 502-587-6011 

THE FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER THE EPIPHANY 

FEBRUARY 10, 2019 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE & CALENDAR 

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                     Epiphany 5 

Feb 10   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum 

 11:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades K-5 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two with Baptism 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

 12:30 p.m. Music Committee 

MONDAY    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open  

Feb 11                     9:30 Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

TUESDAY     9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open 

Feb 12   9:00 a.m. Staff Liturgy Meeting  

   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

 11:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

   4:00 – 7:00 p.m. Suzuki Violin Lessons    

Wednesday   9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.   Office Open  

Feb 13   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open 

   10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study at Panera Bread, 1801 Rudy Lane 

     6:30 – 8:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal  

     8:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting      

THURSDAY    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                              

Feb 14    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry Open  

  12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist with Anointing 

   3:30 p.m. Calvary’s Well Ministry   

FRIDAY   Office Closed 

Feb 15    7:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

SATURDAY Office Closed 

Feb 16   

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Rite One                                                                     Epiphany 6 

Feb 17   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum 

 11:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades K-5 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

 12:30 p.m. Organ Committee 

 

  

 

 

 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to Verger@CalvaryEpiscopal.org by the preceding Tuesday at noon.  

Remember to mute your cell phones before services respecting those in quiet meditation and prayer. If you must enter or leave during the 

service, please try to do so during musical interludes avoiding movement during readings, prayers, or the sermon. 

If you are new to Calvary, please let us know your contact information. Ask an usher for a card and place it in the offering plate or give it to an 

usher. 

 

SCENTED PRODUCTS: As a courtesy to those with allergies, we ask that you avoid wearing perfumes and other 

scented products to Sunday services. 

PASTORAL CONTACTS: Should you need to contact the Rev. Dr. Shafer, Rector, feel free to call her at the office (587-

6011 ext. 12) or her cell 256-452-9941). 

 

COFFEE HOUR IN FRAZIER HALL: The Calvary Coffee Hour invites all to join us every Sunday following 

the 11:00 service. The Coffee Hour today is hosted by Margaret Dickinson. Dean French, and Linda French. Next 

Sunday, February 17, Susan Baker will host. 

 

THE SUNDAY FORUM SCHEDULE: Today, February 10, the Sunday Forum is titled “New Monasticism” led by Tim 

Duncan. Next week's Forum, Feb. 17, will be a presentation by Citizens of Louisville Organized and United 

Together (C.L.O.U.T.) – people of faith who work to solve critical common problems. 
 

BRENNAN LECTURES:  The Brennan Lecture Series is presenting "The Spirituality of Leadership," led by the Rt. 

Rev. Robert C. Wright, Bishop of Atlanta. The event begins the evening of Friday, March 1st, and concludes March 

2nd, 9:00-2:00, at St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church. The $15 registration fee includes the Saturday luncheon.  Two of 

us are now registered. See Linda French, Senior Warden, to add your name to the list (text 502-422-1980, or 

email Lfrench444152@gmail.com).  Make time for your own Christian Development, and join us there! 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: A big thank you to those who cleaned their garages and basements and brought tents, tarps and 

other items for our ministry to the homeless. Your efforts and donations are greatly appreciated. Please keep up 

the good work! See Linda French (LFrench444152@gmail.com or 502-422-1980) or Jim Barnes if you have question  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: If you are interested in volunteering to teach or to be a door person for Sunday School, please 

contact Britt Shelton as above. You may also register your children by emailing Britt for a new registration packet.  
 

LENTEN RECITAL SERIES 2019:  The season of Lent will soon be upon us. Please add the noon Lenten Recital Series to 

your calendar of events now. The first recital is March 13 with others on succeeding Wednesdays. The 2019 

recitalists are Shawn Dawson (organ), the Heartland Harp Ensemble, Kirsten Homdrom (piano), Lisa Lewis 

(organ), and Margaret Dickinson (organ).  
 

LENTEN EVENT: The 2019 Lenten Intergenerational Event will kick off the Lenten season on March 3rd, 10am, in 

Frazier Hall. We will have Lent madness, Resurrection gardens, and other crafts. If you would like to volunteer, or 

have any ideas for other activities, contact Britt Shelton  
 

SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE DINNER: Mark your calendar for the March 5th Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner, 6-8pm, 

in Parker Hall. If you would like to volunteer or bring food donations please contact Britt Shelton. We need pancake 

mix, bacon, sausage, syrup, butter, fruit bowl, and beverages. Last year we served 70 people!  

 

WE’RE GOING PLACES! It’s almost that time again — our Valentine’s We’re Going Places! luncheon will be held at 

MESH, 3608 Brownsboro Road, Louisville, KY  40207, on Wednesday, February 13, 2019 at 11:30 AM.  MESH’s 

website describes the restaurant this way:  Contemporary American fare & cocktails in a sleek, spacious venue with bar 

and relaxed patio (don’t think we’ll be needing the patio quite yet!)  Check out their menu on line if you’d like to see 

the specifics. Please RSVP to Ruth Robins as soon as possible to indicate if you plan to attend or not.  Contact 

info: ruth.robins1@gmail.com or dachs@twc.com; cell phone or text 502-727-3690; landline 502-893-2237.  If you 

RSVP “yes” but end up not being able to attend PLEASE let Ruth know in advance so she can notify the restaurant 

of the change in number of guests in Calvary’s reservation. Hope to see you at MESH for fun, food and fellowship! 
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UNITED THANK OFFERING: The UTO is a ministry of the Episcopal Church. Through UTO, individuals are invited to 

embrace and deepen a personal, daily spiritual discipline of gratitude. UTO encourages people to notice the good 

things that happen each day, to give thanks to God for those blessings, and to make an offering for each blessing 

using a UTO box. The boxes will be available March 3, the Sunday before Ash Wednesday. For more information, 

please speak with Georgea Ward or Glenna Harris. 
 

BACH VESPERS: The next Bach Vespers at Calvary is on February 24. A lecture on Cantata 64 given by Music Director, 

Shawn Dawson, is at 3:30 p.m. followed by the service at 4:00. Calvary welcomes special guests: Louisville Baroque 

violinist, Alice Cullin-Ellison, and three of her friends playing the predecessor to the modern trombone, called 

the  sackbut. Music of Heinrich Schütz is also included. 
 

LOUISVILLE MASTER CHORAL: The final concert of the Louisville Master Chorale 2018-2019 season will be on 

Sunday, March 17 at 3:00 p.m. at Comstock Hall at the University of Louisville School of Music.  This concert 

celebrates the remarkable contributions to our American Heritage made by three Jewish composers, Aaron 

Copland, Leonard Bernstein and George Gershwin, and will include a performance of Gershwin's Rhapsody in 

Blue featuring Israeli pianist Dror Biran.  There will be a preconcert program with John Hale, University of 

Louisville Director of Liberal Studies at 2:15.   

 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE WEEK OF 02/03/2019 

 Sanctuary/Altar Chancel Nave Total 

8:30 am 3 1      8 12 

11:00 am 8 21 56 85 

Total 11 22 64 97 

Sunday Forum         24 

02/7/2019 HE/Laying on of Hands   9 
 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: 02/07/2019 (630). Sandwiches/cookies 170; socks 45 pair; items of clothing 52; toiletries 42; popcorn 

88; handwarmers 42. 

PASTORAL CONTACTS: 15 cards; 2 hospital visits; 3 flower deliveries. 

CLOTHES AND FOOD MINISTRY: 2018: 2783 bags of food. 2019 to date:266 bags of food.; Feb to date: 52 bags. 

 
 

 

CALVARY CLERGY AND STAFF 

The Rev. Dr. Lee F. Shafer, Rector  

rector@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                  587-6011x12 

   256-452-9941 
 

James M. Barnes, Verger and Parish Administrator  

verger@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                     587-6011x26 
 

Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator  

       britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                        587-6011x22 
 

Shawn R. Dawson, Director of Music   

music@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                   587-6011x17  
 

Melissa Kay Guidry, Office Administrator/Bookkeeper           

bookkeeper@calvaryepiscopal.org  587-6011X10 
 

Leroy Malone, Sexton  

leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                       587-6011 
 

Nursery Staff: Darlene M. Clay 

                          Joanne L. Wingfield     587-6011 
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CALVARY EMERITI 

 

The Rev. E. Benjamin Sanders, Rector Emeritus 

Margaret L. Dickinson, Musician Emerita 

 

CALVARY VESTRY 
 

  Linda French  LFrench444152@gmail.com                                                502-422-1980 

       Sr. Warden 
 

  Stephanie Smith                             ssmith@unistarps.com                                                         299-6874 

      Jr. Warden 
 

  Nick Baker   attyn@bellsouth.net          895-4319     
  

  Bart Brown  bartbrown40203@gmail.com   338-8664  
 

  Will Cary                                         whcaryiv@bellsouth.net                                                             454-0733 
 

Artie Dietz artie.dietz@jefferson.kyschools.us    367-0132 

 

  Preston Dillard fortressfinale@gmail.com   415-0643 
 

  Donna Duvall duvall.donna@gmail.com        451-0654 
 

Jamie Hendon                                bunzer867@aol.com                                                                     244-0573  
  

  Zachary Hood  zash502@aol.com  
 

  Molly Isaacs-McLeod isaacsmcleod@bellsouth.net  544-0020  
 

 Larry Reining                                 lreining@spalding.edu                                                          859-321-5619 
 

 Ruth Robins                                    dachs@twc.com                                                                            893-2237  
  

  Will Vail  wcvail@hotmail.com  741-9750 
 

  Patrick Vaughn patvaughn11@aol.com           558-7191  
 

  Judy Wilson jpwilson1953@gmail.com                           419-4822   
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